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GSO NEWS: 

Greetings, San Mateo! My name is Sarah B., and 
I’m your alcoholic DCMC. Throughout the past year 
and a half of my service as the chair for District 05 
San Mateo general service, I have mostly relied on 
our groups’ GSRs to keep you informed on what’s 
going on in general service. However, I felt 
compelled to reach out this month because 
something big is happening for San Mateo. 

Since the beginning of the covid-19 pandemic, our 
District has been conducting all business and 
events virtually. As a matter of fact, we didn’t even 
have our annual Unity Day in 2020, and it was 
online in 2021. As some groups within our 
fellowship have resumed meeting in person, we 
decided, guided by a loving God as expressed in 
our group conscience, that it was also time for us to 
see and interact with one another in person. 
Therefore, this year’s Unity Day will be in person, 
and we’re so excited to meet and see you on 
Sunday, July 17th from 12-4 at Beresford 
Recreation Center in San Mateo. 

What is Unity Day, anyway? The traditional focus 
has been to allow our fellowship, not just people 
involved in General Service, to hear a report from 
our area delegate on what she saw, felt, and heard 
at the annual General Service Conference. At the  

conference, matters of importance to A.A. as a 
whole are considered and discussed. An area 
delegate is our elected trusted servant that 
represents our Area 06 -from Monterey in the south 
to Humboldt in the North and Solano in the east. 
While GSRs have already had the opportunity to 
hear and ask questions of our delegate and inform 
their group on the Conference outcomes, I 
understand that not every group has a GSR and not 
every GSR has had the chance to do this. So this is 
your opportunity as an A.A. member to do so! 
Although our Delegate may not have time to talk 
about everything that was discussed at the 
Conference, some results that you might find 
interesting are that the Conference decided to revise 
the pamphlet “Do You Think You’re Different?” to 
include stories reflecting greater diversity, a request 
to reposition “The Doctor’s Opinion” back to page 
one of the Big Book was rejected, further research 
was requested on the feasibility of a paid placement 
of PSA videos on streaming platforms, and the 
conference requested that the Trustees Literature 
committee review progress reports regarding: 1) the 
translation of the Big Book fourth edition into plain 
and simple language, 2) the development of study 
guide workbooks for AA., and 3) the development of 
a Fifth edition of the Big Book. 

In addition to the report from our Delegate, Unity  
Day also serves to build fellowship. With your 
participation in this free event, you’ll have access to 
food, drinks, games, and prizes! Finally, you’ll also 
receive an overview of the various service 
committees/commitments serving alcoholics in San 
Mateo County and our Area, as well as how to get 
involved. If you have questions about Unity Day 
and/or would like to help with registration, set up, 
clean up, serving food, or any other acts of service 
at the event, please feel free to contact me via email 
at sarahbabcockcnca@gmail.com. I look forward to 
seeing you there! 

SEE FLYER ON PAGE 3 
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 Monthly Service Committee Meetings 

BRIDGING THE GAP   July 11, 7:30pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 639 547 0157   Passcode: 54321 Dial in: 1­669­900­9128 

 

TELESERVICE    Quarterly Meeting (September 2022 – Date TBA), 7:00pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 971 3141 3389 

 

DELEGATES TO CENTRAL OFFICE July 12, 7:30 pm on Zoom 

Meeting ID: 812 5236 9897,  To phone in: +1­669­900­6833  

 

PI/CPC     July 12, 6:15 pm on ZoomMeeting ID: 841 7877 3337 

 

GENERAL SERVICE    July 19, on Zoom, 7:00 orientation/concept study,  7:30 pm business meeting 

Meeting ID: 857 0421 3338,  Passcode: 0571. To phone in: +1­669­900­6833 

 

H&I (Hospitals & Institutions)  July 26, 7:15 orientation; 8 p.m. business meeting  

St. Andrews Lutheran  Church, 1501 S. El Camino Real, San Mateo 

 

PENNYPAA (Peninsula Young People in AA)  cxl’d until further notice 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
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For more information, go to www.unityandserviceconference.org 
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 
CENTRAL OFFICE  

ANNIVERSARY PARTY 
 

The Central Office (in-person!) anniversary 
party will be held Sunday, September 4 at the 

State Room in South San Francisco. 
See the minutes at page 9 if you would like to 

volunteer.  More info will be coming soon. 
 

. 

STEP SEVEN = HUMILITY 

 

A.A. Grapevine content copyright ©  A.A. Grapevine, Inc. 

Box 4­5­9 content copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 

Daily Reflections copyright © A.A. World Services, Inc. 

Reprinted by Permission 
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STEP SEVEN:  Humbly asked him to remove our 

shortcomings. 

 

Humility Takes Center Stage 
BY: DAVID S. | NEW YORK, N.Y. 

Finally, I would have my moment, if only a brief one, in 

the AA spotlight. Oh, never mind those leads at my local 

AA groups, wonderful opportunities that they were to 

share my experience, strength and hope. This would be 

big, a gala affair celebrating our cofounder Bill W.’s 

emergence from the darkness of active alcoholism to 

sobriety, with as many as 1,500 AA members and their 

guests present in the grand ballroom of a well­known 

New York hotel. 

Ridiculously egotistical, you might conclude, but I take 

comfort in that part of our Seventh Step prayer that reads, 

“…have all of me, good and bad.” And maybe we are not 

the best “deciders” of what is good and bad. Maybe Bill is 

sounding a caution note that our actions cannot, in all 

cases, be reduced to one motive. “I hope you too will see 

the hand of God as you read these pages.” So reads the 

inscription my longtime sponsor Cubby added to the 

book AA Comes of Age, given to me on my first 

anniversary. And what exactly do we see in reading these 

pages? On a December day, our cofounder Bill is drinking 

beer on a New York City subway en  route to Towns 

Hospital for another round of drying out. And yet, within 

a week in the confines of that hospital, “a wind not of air 

but of spirit” is blowing through him and he is rendered 

sober.  

Are we not all, in a sense, the children of Bill’s “white 

light” experience and all the wondrous good that has 

followed from it? Would any of us be here without that 

moment of surrender in which our cofounder cried out to 

whatever God there might be to reveal himself? Such was 

the gist of my script, which I read at the mic, only to 

learn, from others on the dais, that they could not make 

out a word I had said. And so began my spiral down.  

 “Do my words mean nothing?” my mother would 

say, when exasperated with me as a child. That 

evening these same words went through my mind, 

not in the context of a willful child, but as a 72­year­

old man whose hope for his polished message to 

deeply move the masses had been dashed by either 

his faint voice or a betraying microphone or both. 

I had not exactly blazed a path through life in my 

drinking years. From episodic bouts of drunkenness 

as a teenager, I passed my 20s increasingly captive to 

the bottle, with blackouts becoming a frequent 

occurrence. My life marginalized by active 

alcoholism, perhaps it should come as no great 

surprise that I would seek to become famous, as I 

have heard it said, in an anonymous program. 

Perhaps I am not alone in this futile pursuit. 

However, the sober path and life itself require me to 

make adjustments as I grow older. I’m not sought out 

to lead meetings as I once was. Newer members do 

not come to me in the numbers they once did to ask 

that I sponsor them. The phone doesn’t ring as often. 

All of us want recognition in some degree, and it 

cannot be an easy thing to sense that we are not 

sought after as we once were. But being an elder in 

the Fellowship has its own rewards. A deeper feeling 

of peace and serenity has come to me in slowly 

learning what it means to be “a small part of a great 

whole.” 

As I was leaving the dais following the end of the 

event, a man approached. When asked if I 

remembered him, I had to say no, but my failure of 

memory did not dampen his excitement. Some years 

before, he had attended his first meeting, at which I 

reached out to him with my phone number. Though 

he never called or saw me again, he said he mentions 

me frequently when he shares, and even goes so far 

as to say that I was instrumental in his getting sober. 

Whatever benefit I was to him in that one brief 

meeting, he stood as a timely reminder that it is 

nowhere written that sounding good at an AA 

meeting, or striving to become famous in a 

Fellowship that embraces the principle of anonymity, 

are priorities in our program of recovery, but relating 

ourselves to the alcoholic who still suffers will always 

remain fully half of our primary purpose. 
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TRADITION SEVEN:   Every A.A. group ought to be fully 

self­supporting, declining outside contributions.” 

 
Keeping This Thing Afloat 

For nearly 40 years, the faith that AA gave her got 

her through some impossibly lean times. Now it’s 

time to give back 

For years now, I’ve been trying to find a way to express 

what it means to me to contribute to AA.  

I got sober in 1981. Some years have been comfortable, 

some flush, and some impossibly lean. I once heard a 

speaker say that she prayed for enough and she always 

had enough. That really helped me through the hard 

times. I don’t believe in a Santa Claus God who grants my 

every wish, nor do I believe in a God who does my 

bidding. But I do believe in a God who has shown me, on 

the deepest of levels, that I’m always being taken care of. 

During lean times, I’ve made a budget to see where I 

could cut and realized that I couldn’t stretch the money to 

cover the bare necessities. That’s when I went on faith, 

and somehow I found enough.  

Alcoholics Anonymous seems to run on a similar faith. It 

has never been flush. And from what I gather, it doesn’t 

want the complications of being flush. But somehow the 

General Service Office has squeaked by. Did you know 

that the maximum AA will accept from any one person in 

a given year is $5,000? At the end of our lives, if we want 

to contribute to AA, the maximum is $5,000. Very few of 

our members ever give the maximum.  

I have been in general service for a number of years, so I 

have some insight into the budget on which the New 

York office runs. It’s absolutely amazing what they’ve 

been able to accomplish with so little. The GSO hosts the 

General Service Conference in New York each spring, so 

delegates from the U.S. and Canada can come together to 

discuss and vote on issues relevant to AA. The areas pay  

 

 what they can to send their delegate to New York, and 

the General Service Office covers the rest. 

Also, the Big Book is translated into many different 

languages for countries all over the world. Changes 

and updates are constantly being made to our 

literature every year. This costs money.  

I remember being in a women’s meeting many years 

ago when we were going through the Traditions. 

When we got to the Seventh Tradition: “Every A.A. 

group should be self­supporting, declining outside 

contributions,” I was amazed at the discussion that 

ensued about putting money in the basket. Each 

person shared about what a privilege it was to be able 

to express our gratitude for the life AA has given us. It 

gives me joy to be able to contribute.  It’s an action 

that manifests my prayer that God gives me enough.  

In AA, we are never required to contribute. We do it 

because we are grateful for the life we have been 

given. If someone doesn’t contribute, I have no 

judgment. It’s a personal choice. 

I belong to an AA group that unfortunately cannot 

meet its expenses and contribute to the district, area or 

GSO, in spite of all the meetings we have. For that 

reason, and because my heart needs to express my 

gratitude, I contribute to the GSO. Even just $5 a 

month can help our General Service Office continue to 

provide important life­saving services to alcoholics 

around the world. Think about it.. 

BY: MARY O. | GRASS VALLEY, CALIF. 
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STEP SIX (answer key) 

 

STEP SEVEN 

 

BOOK OF THE MONTH 
JULY 

 
 

A collection of the best jokes and cartoons over the decades that have appeared in Grapevine. With 
chapters that cover topics from "The Drinking Life" and "Newcomers in AA" to "Life in AA" and "AA Wit 

and Wisdom," readers will find plenty to laugh about. Plus, a special chapter is devoted entirely to Victor 
E., Grapevine's classic and lovable recovering alcoholic character. Guaranteed to tickle your funny bone, 

alcoholic or not. 
 

A RABBIT WALKS INTO A BAR can be purchased at our Central office for $10.00. 
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Central Office Delegates Meeting Minutes –  Tuesday, June 14, 2022 
Opened Delegates Meeting – 7:30 pm & Closed 8:15 pm. 12 Traditions: Suzie F., Responsibility Statement: John B., AA 

Birthdays: Michael H. 14 years and Gordon L. 30 years; New delegates: none; Minutes: approved; Financial Report: approved. 

BTG­ Bridging the Gap­ Grant V. (415) 279­1188, grant.vincent@gmail.com. 

The Bridging the Gap monthly (BTG) meeting occurs the 1st Monday of the month 7:30­8PM in an online format (Zoom 

­ Meeting ID: 639 547 0157; Passcode: 54321). Our program provides phone reach­out to pending releases who request 

it from detox/treatment centers/facilities in San Mateo County and those attending facilities outside the county who 

live here. We can assign BTG volunteers to introduce and guide them to online meetings and in­person meetings where 

available. We had our monthly meeting on June 7th in a zoom format. We received 4 blue cards over the last month 

and assigned volunteers. We are refreshing the volunteer list on an ongoing basis. One of our main facilities, Palm 

Avenue remains closed until further notice, and our other facility, Mills Peninsula has closed their inpatient program. 

Alta­ Bates (Sutter Health) requested a presentation this month and this will be passed to the Alameda District. We 

continue to attempt to arrange a presentation at Kaiser South San Francisco. We are in the process of contacting the VA 

and offer a presentation and/or literature. BTG will be giving a presentation at Unity Day on July 17th. 

General Service­ Karen A. – Lori C. presented 

� Unity Day: Sunday, July 17, 2022, 12:00 pm ­ 4:00 pm at Beresford Recreation Center 

� San Francisco Central Office Founders’ Day Open House 1:00­4:00 P.M., June 11 on Van Ness 

� Area Registrar Claudia N. presented on the Six Warranties which are articulated in Concept 12 

� June Grapevine focus on long­term sobriety 

H & I – Lori C. 

� The H & I (Hospitals and Institutions) meeting was held on Tuesday, May 24, 2022, at St. Andrews Lutheran 

Church, San Mateo. The only 2 attendees were Joey and Mark, who facilitate the meeting. 

� Most H & I facilities are still closed due to COVID. 

� There are 5 meetings currently available on Zoom and 1 facility is open, which is the Margaret J. Kemp Girls 

Juvenile Facility. The coordinators are in direct contact with H & I facilities to let them know we are ready to go 

back in­person when they are comfortable with it. 

PICPC­ Brent M. 
NOTE BUSINESS MEETING IS ON SECOND TUESDAY OF THE MONTH!! Our next PI­CPC business meeting will be a zoom meeting 

on July 12th at 6:15 pm. Log in information for the zoom meeting is:  

� Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/i/84178773337  

Our June business meeting scheduled for the 14th in an online format was not held due to technical issues. They should be 

resolved by the July meeting. The committee does have service opportunities available identifying locations to deliver packets 

of AA pamphlets to and to deliver the packets in person to organizations described below 

� Generated 90 packets of pamphlets for educational facilities 

o Current focus is on facilities that teach grades 9­12 

� 69 such facilities identified 

� 39 packets have been delivered!!!  

o Next are colleges and trade schools 

� 95 Packets of pamphlets for religious organizations have been assembled 

o Current list of religious organization exceeds the 100 packets budgeted 

� We have started distribution 

� 100 Packets of pamphlets designated for medical centers will be assembled in July 

� Coordinators still needed): 

o Public Relations 

� Radio, TV, and Social Media 
o Research Assistants 

� Assist Coordinators 
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We were unable to attend the presentation for paroles the past month. We have one presentation scheduled for the next 30 

days, July 5th with the CA parolees getting out in San Mateo County (PACT). Interested in joining? Please contact us 
atdist05.picpc@gmail.com if you would like to be a part of this. 

Alkathons – Becky N. 

� Most of the Alkathon supplies are still good that are stored at the Good Shepherd Church, 5th and O'Neill, Belmont. 

Communications with church are ongoing as we go forward with hopefulness of the Alkathon this year, 
Advisory Committee – Colleen G. 

� Your Central Office Advisory Committee meets quarterly, and our next meeting will be August 3rd @ 6:30pm. If you are 

part of this committee, please note your calendars. 

Teleservice – Erin S. – not present 
Current Openings  

1st Sat 12:30 pm to 4:30 pm; 2nd Sat 12:30 pm to 4:30 pm; 2nd Sat 4:30 pm to 8:30 pm;  5th Sat 8:30 am to 12:30 pm 

To be of service or for more information, please contact Michelle C., Information Chair at (650) 303­1208 or Erin S Chair at 

(408) 431­4365. 

Sunshine Club – no one present 

� . The Club needs a new chairperson. They take meetings to A.A. members who are temporarily hospitalized or 

homebound due to illness or injury. To be of service, email Don C. at aasanmateo@gmail.com. 

Anniversary Party – Becky N.  

� The Central Office Party plans to be in person this year, the location will be The State Room Banquet Hall­ 306 Baden 

Ave, S.S.F, 94080. 

� Date: September 4th, Sunday with speaker and dinner.  Thinking about doing RSVPs. 

� Volunteers are needed for: planning the event, cooking, decorating on day of party, the raffle (may use a QR code) and 

auction donations. Contact Becky N.: 415­706­3460 or rnassarre@ymail.com  

PENYPAA – Dennis D. ­  speaking on behalf of – hope to have a representative in the next month.  Trying to get PENYPAA going 

again at Bunker Hill Meeting location on Sundays at 5:30 pm at 225 Tilton Ave in San Mateo. Elections will be at our next 

business meeting. If you know anyone who is interested in being of service for PENYPAA which is Peninsula Young People of 

Alcoholics Anonymous, let them know to text or call me at 650­580­0422. 

Kent D. from Love & Service Meeting in Concord ­ Unity & Service Conference 2022 at Hilton Concord, 1970 Diamond Blvd, 

Concord, CA 94520. In­person and online. July 8, 2022 ­ July 10, 2022. For more info: www.unityandserviceconference.org 

Trusted Servants Workshop ­ Bob M. 

� There will be 2 Trusted Servants Workshops in October at San Carlos Peninsula Fellowship: Saturday, October 8th at 

1:15 pm and Saturday, October 15th at 1:15 pm. 

� Finalizing the flyer which will be in the next High Sobriety Newsletter. 

Central Office Report ­ Don C. 
Statistics for May 2022 

� 1 ­ 12th Step Call; 40 ­ Office Visits; 15 ­ Phone Information Calls; 10,564­Website Hits 

Other Information to Share: The printed schedule is printed. There will be changes that might not be in the schedule you pick 

up, but we are updating and printing all the time. Please look at a schedule and check out the meetings that you go to and 

please let me know if there are any changes or updates to your meeting, like ­ are there any Child Care meetings opened, or 

things like that. Zoom has added an extra layer of security for the hosts or people starting their meetings. If you are a host for a 

meeting and I haven’t talked with you, please give me a call at Central Office 650.577.1310 so I can explain what you need to 

do. Also, if you change hosts let the new host know that they should probably call me for the info. Our 20% off books month is  

going well. There are 17 books sold from New York that are on backorder including the Big Book.We have a decent supply of 

most books but when we run out there’s no date on when they are going to get these books back in stock. 

Old Business ­ none 

New Business ­ none 

Next meeting: Tuesday, July 12, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. 
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JUNE 2022 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
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SAN MATEO COUNTY FELLOWSHIP JUNE 2022 GROUP CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
 

 

 
   



Would you like to receive your own Newsletter every month? 

Mail Subscriptions to: 

Central Office 

2215 S. El Camino Real, Suite 204 

San Mateo, CA 94403­1898 

Individual Subscriptions $6.00/year or 2 years for $10 

 

Enclosed find:  New _____________ Renewal _____________ Gift _____________ 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: ______________________________________________________________ 

City: ___________________________________ State: _________ Zip code: ______________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


